
 

P a g e  | 1 

 

TOWN OF BARRINGTON 
NEW HAMPSHIRE  

    Office of the Town Administrator         

 Town Administrator Report 

September 23, 2019 Select Board Meeting 
 

1. Agenda 

a. See attached, September 23, 2019 

 

2. Public Hearings 

a. Public Hearing on the issuance of a building permit on Small Road, a private road, 

for David and Brenda Chevalier, Map 109, Lot 5 – Vote 

i. See attached, Private Road Agreement – David and Brenda Chevalier, Map 

109 Lot 5 

 

3. Appointments 

a. New Library Trustee Alternate – Matt Katchaluba  

i. The Library Trustees voted to recommend the appointment of Matt 

Katchaluba as a Library Trustee Alternate.  The Select Board is the 

appointing authority pursuant to RSA 202-A:10. 

ii. The Board is asked to consider appointing Matt Katchaluba as a Library 

Trustee Alternate for a one-year term. 

 

b. TURBOCAM Development Agreement and Land Sale – Vote 

i. TURBOCAM approached the Town to purchase three lots on Redemption 

Road in order to expand their business in Barrington.  The Town is currently 

under a development agreement with TURBOCAM for the property on 

Redemption Road.  This existing development agreement facilitated the 

construction of TURBOCAM’s facility on Redemption Road with an 

assessed value of $9,863,200.   

ii. TURBOCAM would like to purchase the three additional lots in order to 

construct a ~30,000 sq. ft. training and research facility. 

1. See attached, TURBOCAM Development Plans 

iii. The development agreement transfers these lots to TURBOCAM for 

$88,050 with a development requirement.  The updated development 

agreement would replace the existing agreement. 

1. See attached, TURBOCAM Development Agreement 

iv. This project will be required to follow all existing planning and building 

requirements and processes.   

v. The Board is asked to consider selling three Town-owned lots to 

TURBOCAM (or assigned affiliate) pursuant to the attached development 

agreement.   

 

c. Budget Presentation – Initial/Executive/ Personnel/Govt. Building/Misc. 

i. Presented by Conner MacIver, Town Administrator 

https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ESBQC_OMz1NEmp85ZBohm9kBioH-EcMZft8n4MuaFUJdng?e=04NlLu
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ESBQC_OMz1NEmp85ZBohm9kBioH-EcMZft8n4MuaFUJdng?e=04NlLu
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ESJE0Pf6KzVAnw4kU8FI5mIBgwO0_mq8kYzYs6wQ3-9ZlA?e=P3f679
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ESJE0Pf6KzVAnw4kU8FI5mIBgwO0_mq8kYzYs6wQ3-9ZlA?e=P3f679
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ESJE0Pf6KzVAnw4kU8FI5mIBgwO0_mq8kYzYs6wQ3-9ZlA?e=P3f679
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ESJE0Pf6KzVAnw4kU8FI5mIBgwO0_mq8kYzYs6wQ3-9ZlA?e=P3f679
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EYpKyhgTX4ROjU8voH4hqPIBZbYc32b-j6MDunYCTU0E0w?e=aiZjyR
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EYpKyhgTX4ROjU8voH4hqPIBZbYc32b-j6MDunYCTU0E0w?e=aiZjyR
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EeIQcZhGKdlKlZmMc1zgETYBSz8qMvJwpRm8NVzpnXlziA?e=By0LWZ
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EeIQcZhGKdlKlZmMc1zgETYBSz8qMvJwpRm8NVzpnXlziA?e=By0LWZ
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TOWN OF BARRINGTON 
NEW HAMPSHIRE  

    Office of the Town Administrator         

ii. See attached, 2020 Budget Summary by Function 

iii. See attached, 2020 Proposed Budget – 190916 

iv. See attached, 2020 Operating Budget Wages and Benefits Summary 

v. See attached, Conner MacIver Budget Cover 

vi. See attached, Executive Budget Summary 

vii. See attached, Executive Budget Narrative 

viii. See attached, General Government Buildings Budget Summary 

ix. See attached, General Government Buildings Budget Narrative 

x. See attached, General Assistance Budget Narrative 

xi. See attached, Miscellaneous Budget Narrative 

xii. All linked budget materials are located within the 2020 Budget Binders 

presented to the Select Board and Advisory Budget Committee.  An 

electronic copy (PDF) of the 2020 Budget Binder can be found at 

www.barrington.nh.gov/2020budget.  Please use the instructions and Table 

of contents to better understand the organization of the electronic budget 

binder. 

 

4. Public Comments 

 

5. Review of Minutes – Vote 

a. See attached, Minutes 09-09-2019 

 

6. Old Business 

a. In-House Paramedic Transports Rate Setting – Vote 

i. On September 9th, the Select Board approved the In-House Paramedic 

Transport Policy. 

1. See attached, In House Paramedic Transport Policy 

ii. The Board asked the Fire Chief to research the average rate of paramedics 

in the surrounding area.  The Board discussed taking the average overtime 

rate at 2.5 hours to use as the stipend amount.  The Fire Chief calculated 

that stipend to be $86.45. 

1. See attached, Pay Range for Area Paramedics 

iii. The Board is asked to set a stipend pursuant to the In-House Paramedic 

Transport Policy. 

 

b. Low-Bed Trailer Replacement – Vote 

i. The Road Agent discussed structural deficiencies with the current low-bed 

trailer at the September 9th meeting.  The Select Board recommended power 

assisted ramps for the new trailer.  The Road Agent and Highway Support 

Assistant updated their price memo to include those specifications. 

1. See attached, Low-Bed Trailer Prices – 190918 

https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EWUkCTZR83VOlSs5_veB8p8BNPBa-HQkbE07H-Hw1nKr4w?e=DL2X1w
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EWUkCTZR83VOlSs5_veB8p8BNPBa-HQkbE07H-Hw1nKr4w?e=DL2X1w
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EfipFRC6i39Btj3v4_L63CcBa4kwtjCLhaleEZqQFejI0Q?e=6yEg3g
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EXfIP6HCNG5ApyRO_TJAA9cB4ZxbAwJWHzXKvtUtDqMQQQ?e=vF1tJC
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EfV0U_LIEihLi93Q5EeaVMQBVoyL5UOOTcCnKKnVzK7bKQ?e=bJO2JQ
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EfV0U_LIEihLi93Q5EeaVMQBVoyL5UOOTcCnKKnVzK7bKQ?e=bJO2JQ
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/Ed7rOw1lZiJNg1AM7fVF24gB99xqQUTkZVjGEo8AYvWAfg?e=NwufkF
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/Ed7rOw1lZiJNg1AM7fVF24gB99xqQUTkZVjGEo8AYvWAfg?e=NwufkF
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EWBq-Qtdp0JAofXkLEA_x4oB7GFwjPILXt6rxpez66-gyw?e=RpF5Gc
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EWBq-Qtdp0JAofXkLEA_x4oB7GFwjPILXt6rxpez66-gyw?e=RpF5Gc
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EZsCR4UD40dKn8m3Y2kv_wMBuqZOqEYFwa5c-yIUgv_eLw?e=HVl2eb
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EZsCR4UD40dKn8m3Y2kv_wMBuqZOqEYFwa5c-yIUgv_eLw?e=HVl2eb
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EeQm_6kPWQ5Igiv-M0wNp0gBzK0zGxp-zIya-YpriT-Veg?e=51ib5j
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EeQm_6kPWQ5Igiv-M0wNp0gBzK0zGxp-zIya-YpriT-Veg?e=51ib5j
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EbJXMDlkwJtAvdjfa-h5NnMB4dyx-rSyZps6nNSjsDt5Ig?e=VNyHNn
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EbJXMDlkwJtAvdjfa-h5NnMB4dyx-rSyZps6nNSjsDt5Ig?e=VNyHNn
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EYe7G3xy2xVKkhe4Vpx5MnkBF9BYvu3MSlc2UU1Odi-M2w?e=TnhMNi
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EYe7G3xy2xVKkhe4Vpx5MnkBF9BYvu3MSlc2UU1Odi-M2w?e=TnhMNi
http://www.barrington.nh.gov/2020budget
http://www.barrington.nh.gov/2020budget
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/Eb_X1wIGuZVCszJA3PMqlH4Bt2nxbh6mxmoADncOu7wZ-A?e=B4r5ml
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/Eb_X1wIGuZVCszJA3PMqlH4Bt2nxbh6mxmoADncOu7wZ-A?e=B4r5ml
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EXIVz3App2VAkDKstOvhH-MBbcArbGJK4EstcQnUyKV1Fg?e=NDIwXF
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EXIVz3App2VAkDKstOvhH-MBbcArbGJK4EstcQnUyKV1Fg?e=NDIwXF
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EUVQExfVK05GucjgxJ4zI7ABw1b59OUK6znGBVuJrZvk9A?e=ZWg1Sl
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EUVQExfVK05GucjgxJ4zI7ABw1b59OUK6znGBVuJrZvk9A?e=ZWg1Sl
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EURUH09TWNZArwuQbMjTHUEB-dstjAGsCu2bzX0ppbdPYw?e=McWKlt
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EURUH09TWNZArwuQbMjTHUEB-dstjAGsCu2bzX0ppbdPYw?e=McWKlt
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TOWN OF BARRINGTON 
NEW HAMPSHIRE  

    Office of the Town Administrator         

ii. The Road Agent recommends a 20-ton, air brake equipped, replacement 

trailer with an approximate cost of $18,856.  This has mechanically assisted 

ramps, nor power assisted ramps as previously discussed. 

iii. The Board is asked to authorize $18,856 from the Highway Equipment 

Capital Reserve to purchase the recommended trailer. 

 

c. HRCU/Christmas Dove Road Name – Discussion 

i. Holy Rosary Credit Union and the Christmas Dove will submit three (3) 

proposed names for the newly constructed road financed by Holy Rosary 

Credit Union no later than Tuesday, September 24th.  This information will 

be provided to the Board with the materials for the 9/30 meeting. 

ii. The old Christmas Lane entrance has been closed to traffic.  In the 

meantime, the Christmas Lane sign has been moved to the entrance of the 

new road.  This temporary solution meets the satisfaction of the Fire Chief 

from an emergency services perspective. 

 

7. New Business 

a. Clerk of the Works – Vote 

i. As previously discussed, the Town Hall Building Committee recommends 

employing the services of a Clerk of the Works or Owner’s Representative 

for the Town Hall construction project. 

ii. The attached Request for Proposals outlines the duties of the Clerk of the 

Works. 

1. See attached, Barrington Town Hall Clerk of the Works – Request 

for Proposals – DRAFT – 190907  

iii. The Board is asked to consider authorizing the advertisement of the 

proposed RFP with a due date of October 15th.  The Board would review 

the Town Hall Building Committee’s recommendation at the October 21st 

or October 28th Select Board meeting.  

 

b. Goodwill Conservation Easement Amendment – Vote 

i. The Town of Barrington and its Conservation Commission has finalized the 

acquisition of additional land to expand the Goodwill Conservation area.  

The necessary next step is amending the Conservation Easement to reflect 

the changes. 

1. See attached, Goodwill Conservation Easement Deed Amendment 

– Markup from Original 

2. See attached, Goodwill Conservation Easement Deed Amendment 

– Clean 

3. See attached, Goodwill Amendment Explanation of Changes - 

Duane Hyde - 190916 

4. See attached, Goodwill Amendment Map 

https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EajDP7fWNhBJihxQa1c3GboBIFcxbfsK2uXoDhgbmokasw?e=c6Midw
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EajDP7fWNhBJihxQa1c3GboBIFcxbfsK2uXoDhgbmokasw?e=c6Midw
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EajDP7fWNhBJihxQa1c3GboBIFcxbfsK2uXoDhgbmokasw?e=c6Midw
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EajDP7fWNhBJihxQa1c3GboBIFcxbfsK2uXoDhgbmokasw?e=c6Midw
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ER6k8EczsglEmRptNUw8UeUB-1-i25fjx8gdakih_BJ8Zg?e=4ZZxIF
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ER6k8EczsglEmRptNUw8UeUB-1-i25fjx8gdakih_BJ8Zg?e=4ZZxIF
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ER6k8EczsglEmRptNUw8UeUB-1-i25fjx8gdakih_BJ8Zg?e=4ZZxIF
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ER6k8EczsglEmRptNUw8UeUB-1-i25fjx8gdakih_BJ8Zg?e=4ZZxIF
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EXbGMKdELOlHsPSe-j6q-WMBgrcqukO4cEUTSonKV0rP1g?e=KU9AoK
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EXbGMKdELOlHsPSe-j6q-WMBgrcqukO4cEUTSonKV0rP1g?e=KU9AoK
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EXbGMKdELOlHsPSe-j6q-WMBgrcqukO4cEUTSonKV0rP1g?e=KU9AoK
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EXbGMKdELOlHsPSe-j6q-WMBgrcqukO4cEUTSonKV0rP1g?e=KU9AoK
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EVeorLpnH7dMtzgaIL4ulwABK4dIEKp4Ml3IJx2ryVqN_w?e=87dZj5
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EVeorLpnH7dMtzgaIL4ulwABK4dIEKp4Ml3IJx2ryVqN_w?e=87dZj5
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EVeorLpnH7dMtzgaIL4ulwABK4dIEKp4Ml3IJx2ryVqN_w?e=87dZj5
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EVeorLpnH7dMtzgaIL4ulwABK4dIEKp4Ml3IJx2ryVqN_w?e=87dZj5
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ET7VEbYlZ4BJpVwgvYeagjkB9AxyB-_QrnAToPQ9WJU9UA?e=dBzOqV
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/ET7VEbYlZ4BJpVwgvYeagjkB9AxyB-_QrnAToPQ9WJU9UA?e=dBzOqV
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TOWN OF BARRINGTON 
NEW HAMPSHIRE  

    Office of the Town Administrator         

ii. A question was asked regarding the Town being removed as an executory 

interest holder.  The answer provided explains that since the Town owns the 

property, it would be redundant to have executory interests/third party 

rights.  The original conservation easement deed included that language 

because the Town had not, yet, acquired the land and it was important to 

protect the Town’s interest by including that language. 

iii. This Board is asked to review the amendment and consider approving. 

 

8. General Information 

a. Compensation Study 

i. The Town is under contract with Municipal Resources Incorporated to 

perform a comprehensive compensation study.  The Compensation Study 

Task Force met with MRI on 9/17 to discuss the project.  A staff orientation 

will be scheduled for early October.  The process is expected to be 

completed by the end of December. 

 

b. Town Hall Request for Qualifications Responses 

i. The Town received responses to the Request for Qualifications on 

Thursday, September 19th.  The Town Hall Building Committee will review 

the submissions and announce finalists on 9/25.  Finalists will be scheduled 

for interviews on 9/30 and 10/1.  A firm will be recommended to the Select 

Board at the October 7th Select Board meeting. 

 

c. Road Safety Audit – Route 125 and Beauty Hill Road 

i. The Police Department worked with the NH Department of Transportation 

for a professional Road Safety Audit (RSA) at the intersection of Route 125 

and Beauty Hill Road.  The NHDOT RSA program is funded by the federal 

government with $10 million per year.  This project was selected based on 

resident concern and crash data.  The group participating in the RSA 

included Town staff, NHDOT staff, Strafford Regional Planning staff, State 

Police, and consultants.  A report will be finalized with recommendations 

and strategies to improve the intersection.  The Town will not be paying for 

the RSA, it is an NHDOT service. 

 

9. Job Opportunities 

a. Transfer Station Attendant 

 

10. September Work Anniversaries 

a. Amy Inglis • Inter-Library Loan Librarian • 23 Years 

b. Dana Drake • Highway Department Crew • 19 Years 

c. Barbara Irvine • Land Use Administrative Assistant • 16 Years 

d. Deborah Tatham • Recreation Custodian • 11 Years 

e. James Sanger • Transfer Station Attendant • 4 Years 
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TOWN OF BARRINGTON 
NEW HAMPSHIRE  
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f. Jon-Thomas Harmon • Firefighter/EMT • 2 Years 

 

11. 2019 Select Board Goals 

a. See attached, Select Board Goals – Approved May 6, 2019 

b. See attached, Select Board Goal and Budget Analysis – August 12, 2019 

 

12. Upcoming Meetings/Events 

a. September 30th – Select Board Meeting – Recreation Budget 

b. October 7th – Select Board Meeting – Fire/EMS/Ambulance/Cemeteries Budgets 

c. October 21st – Select Board Meeting – Police Budget 

d. October 28th – Select Board Meeting – Library Budget 

 

13. Non-Public Request 

a. Personnel 

b. Reputation  

https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EVcoBLxnHTtLrOjwbRupI-ABrYnuNyEpMnLzCYMqs7KaLw?e=qvoniB
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EVcoBLxnHTtLrOjwbRupI-ABrYnuNyEpMnLzCYMqs7KaLw?e=qvoniB
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EZFkSF0CPaNBvdHmzw12gf4B-wsLrDATkcQ3aIEBhAzCwg?e=l04jJI
https://barringtonnhgov-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/cmaciver_barrington_nh_gov/EZFkSF0CPaNBvdHmzw12gf4B-wsLrDATkcQ3aIEBhAzCwg?e=l04jJI

